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extending the period of authorized absence chargeable as leave unless 
the leave approval authority has approved the leave extension. 
 
        (4) All Sergeants and below will check out/in from 
leave/special liberty in person with their Officer in Charge (OIC), 
Staff Noncommissioned Officer in Charge (SNCOIC) or the Command Duty 
Officer (CDO).  
 
    c.  Coordinating Instruction 
 
        (1) Liberty 
 
            (a) Regular Liberty.  Liberty is that time taken on-
peninsula commencing at the end of the normal workday until the 
commencement of work the next normal workday.  Normal liberty may 
involve a single overnight period, a weekend (two days), or a three-
day period consisting of a weekend and a holiday that falls on a 
preceding Friday or ensuing Monday.  MARFORK Personnel will follow 
United States Forces, Korea Holiday Schedule. For overnight liberty a 
Marine shall not travel any distance greater than 120 kilometers from 
their place of duty.  Off-base liberty is authorized daily for all 
Marines on the Korean Peninsula.  There is no curfew on the Korean 
peninsula under United States Forces Korea policy.  Upon check-in and 
30 days thereafter, all E-4 and below must have a liberty buddy in 
order to leave the installation. 
 
            (b) Special Liberty.  Special liberty may be authorized 
for specified periods, which may include normal working hours.  
Special liberty off-peninsula is subject to the passport/visa 
requirements of the location involved.  Marines are subject to the 
local liberty policy in Japan and other areas that have established 
liberty policies.   Marines must print a hard-copy of their approved 
off-peninsula special liberty request for presentation at the port of 
embarkation or at the airport.  Active-duty Marines approved for off-
peninsula special liberty will not be permitted to depart the 
peninsula without a copy of their approved special liberty request to 
present at the port of embarkation or at the airport.  Special liberty 
off-peninsula shall be granted with the understanding that the Marine 
can return to duty immediately upon the special liberty termination 
date.  It is the Marine’s responsibility to ensure sufficient funds 
are available to defray all expenses during special liberty off-
peninsula. 
 
            (c) All special liberty requests must be submitted via 
MOL. 
 
            (d) AC/S will be the approval authority for 48, 72, and 96 
hours special liberty on peninsula. 
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